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Commander’s Comments

Well, folks, it’s that time of year again – to determine who we want to guide the Post through the next year.  Elections will be held on 10 May, so everyone should come out and cast your vote for our future leaders.
I would like to commend Carlos Font, Ralph Hamrick, Kay Kay, Steve Argent, Zach McChord, and Mike Heath for the outstanding job they did laying the carpet in the ballroom.  Thanks, folks – it looks 100% better.

Furthermore, I would like to say thank you to Ralph Hamrick for his outstanding efforts with the drawdown which netted the Post $2,400 and to Margie Nichols and Bonnie Hawthorne for their time and efforts during the drawing.  The event was a success and a lot of people seemed to be having a great time.  And who could forget the outstanding spaghetti dinner that was prepared by Chef Extraordinaire Rick Hawthorne. 

Our steak and fish meals have been doing extremely well and I would like to thank everyone who has come out to assist in the preparation as well as those that come to enjoy the meal.  The 40&8 will be starting their steak lunches up again and will begin 9 Apr at 1000, and every second Saturday of the month thereafter. 
Leroy Koonce Jr., Commander
[image: image10.wmf]Adjutant’s Comments
Spring is upon us, and with it brings more time outdoors.  Please be safe – we don’t want fun in the sun to turn into a disaster.  While you’re out of the house, c’mon down to the Post!  There are a lot of activities coming up this spring – join us for some fun, food and fellowship!
Karen Koonce, Adjutant
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Auxiliary Comments
The Auxiliary will be contacting/visiting Autauga County high schools to explain the Girls State program.  Last year, the Auxiliary, with your donations, sponsored seven girls; in addition, we also helped a Junior from Hayneville.  We appreciate all those who contributed to this great program.  We are asking again for your donations to help us sponsor a girl from each school.  The cost per girl is $150.  A donation in any amount will be greatly appreciated.  Please make sure that you identify your donation as "Girl’s State."

The Auxiliary is sponsoring a girl’s fast-pitch softball team this spring/summer season.  Please come out to the ballpark and support the "Stars", American Legion Auxiliary Team.

It is that time again for those who wish to be considered for an Auxiliary office/position.  If you would like to be considered for an Auxiliary office, please see a member of the nominations committee, i.e., Helen Gardner, Paige Barton and Valynn Helms.  Nominations will be announced in the April meeting and voting will be held during the May meeting.  All elected officers will assume the office at the close of the Department’s annual meeting held at the end of June.  Please see your Blue Bulletin for details of the upcoming Department Annual Convention.

Sunday Breakfast season is over…we will see you in September.  We appreciate everyone who joined us for breakfast.  The funds are used to support the American Legion post programs -- locally as well as State and Nation. Thanks.

Valynn Helms, Secretary
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Canteen Comments

Spring has sprung so don’t forget to set your clocks an hour ahead.  Daylight Savings Time begins at 2:00 a.m. on April 3rd!
Calendar of events:

Friday, 1 April:  Steak night 1700-2000

Friday, 8 April:  Karaoke   1900-?

Friday, 15 April:  Steak night 1700-2000

Saturday, 16 April:  Golf tournament

Friday,  22 April:  SAL Dinner 1700-2000
Saturday, 23 April:  Fish Fry 1000-1300
Sunday, 1 May:  Talladega Race  1230

Friday, 6 May:  Steak night 1700-2000

Saturday, 7 May:  Cinco De Mayo celebration and Kentucky Derby

Sunday, 8 May:  Mother’s Day

Tuesday, 10 May:  Post elections

Friday, 13 May:  Karaoke 1900-?
Friday, 20 May:  Steak night  1700-2000

Saturday, 21 May:  Golf tournament

Friday, 27 May:  SAL Dinner 1700-2000

Monday, 30 May:  Memorial Day

Our folks have done a really good job this year as always.  The steaks, breakfasts, SAL dinners, and Auxiliary dinners have been great as well as the karaoke.  If you haven’t tried the fish fry, you should!  The guys really know how to cook that fish.
The golf tournaments have started back up and we’ll have food available after the tournament (about 1300).  Even if you don’t golf, come on down and join us for a great afternoon of food, fun, & fellowship.
Let’s go to the races!  Talladega race is Sunday, May 1st, at 1230.  We’ll have Happy Hour prices, food, games and prizes if you play “Pick the Winner.”  Also, we’ll be starting a half-pot on Friday, April 29th to be drawn on Sunday after the race.  Tickets will be 6 for $5.  Start your engines and come on down!

May 7th we’re celebrating Cinco de Mayo – a couple days late, but we thought it’d be more fun on a Saturday.  This is also the day of the Kentucky Derby, so start picking out your “Mexican” attire and creating your hat for the Derby.  We’ll have prizes for both categories and will send an announcement closer to the date of the event.
May 8th – Mother’s Day – Drawing for a gift from the ladies registering with us that day.  Also, their first drink will be “on the house.”

May 10th – Post elections.  The Canteen opens at 0900 for your convenience.  Be sure to cast your ballot!  Food will be available from noon ‘til ?
May 30th – Memorial Day.  The Canteen will open at 0900.  Please attend the service at 1100 at the Court House to honor all who have served our country.

Don’t forget our Bloody Mary special on Sundays, $1.50 each.

Ballroom is available for rent – see the Canteen Manager for details.

Faye Lane, Manager

	


Sports Center

Golf:  April’s tournament will be held on the 16th and May’s on the 21st  with a 0700 show, 0730 tee time.
Payment for these tournaments must be received no later than 1800 on the Thursday prior to the tournament.

For those who desire to participate, whether pro or beginner, sign up for monthly tournaments the 3rd Saturday of each month on the Post bulletin board.
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Poker Run

Post 122 will be hosting a charity poker run on Armed Forces day, 21 May 2005.  This will be a wonderful and exciting time for everyone to get out and help raise funds for American Legion charities.  This poker run will not be limited to just motorcycles and you can enter and enjoy the fun and fellowship in an automobile, pickup truck, etc.  (I don’t recommend bicycles)
This event will be open to everyone, Legionnaires, VFW, National Guard, active duty military, and the general public.  This is a wonderful opportunity to introduce prospective members to the workings of the American Legion as all monies generated will be used to support our many and various charities.  These charities include but are no limited to Boy’s and Girl’s State, American Legion Baseball, Oratorical contests, Christmas baskets, children events (Easter, Christmas, etc.), support of the local National Guard and Reservists, and establishing oogprgrmsor patients and their families at the Montgomery Veterans Hospital.
There will be prizes for the two best poker hands, door prizes (a prize for every entry), ½ pot tickets will be available and there will be a giant raffle for many fine items.
A complete outline, rules and prizes are posted at the American Legion and will be posted at various businesses, etc. in the near future.

For any further information or if you want to volunteer to help or want to donate a raffle item or know a business that might donate something, contact Jack Donovan (334-467-7507).

I hope everyone comes out and gives their support to help YOUR American Legion and its charities.

Jack Donovan

Patriot Storage
Space is available to store your seasonal items and/or excess furnishings at a discounted rate!  Do you need space to park your recreational vehicle or boat?  We’ve got it!  There are currently 28 units and one RV/boat slot available.  Please stop by Patriot Storage on Hwy 14 at the intersection of  Hwys 14 and 82 and check us out, or call 358-5888 for more information.

	April 2005

	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	
	
	
	
	
	1
Steak Night 1700-2000


	2


	3
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Daylight Savings Time

	4
	5

	6

	7

	8
Karaoke by Kid Locke
	9
40 et 8 Steaks
0900-1100



	10
	11
	12
6 pm Legion General Membership Meeting
	13
	14
7 pm

40 et 8
	15
Steak Night 1700-2000
	16
Golf Tourney

0700



	17
	18
	19
7 pm DAV Meeting
	20

	21
	22
SAL Hamburger Steak
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	23
Fish Fry

1000-1300
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	24
	25
	26
6 pm Auxiliary Meeting
	27
	28
	29
	30


	May 2005

	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	1
	2
	3
6 pm SAL Meeting
	4
	5
	6
Steak Night 1700-2000
	7

	8
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Mother’s Day
	9
	10
6 pm Legion General Membership Meeting
Elections
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	11

	12
7 pm

40 et 8


	13
Karaoke by Kid Locke


	14
40 et 8 Steaks
0900-1100

	15
	16
	17
7 pm DAV Meeting
	18
	19
	20
Steak Night 1700-2000
	21  

Golf Tourney

0700



	22
	23
	24
6 pm Auxiliary Meeting
	25
	26
	27
SAL Hamburger Steak
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	28


	29
	30
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Memorial Day
	31
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